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                     April 2019
               Alma Public School

12 Simpson St E. Box 118, Alma ON N0B 1A0
Principal – Mr. Andy Hill
Visit our Website:  https://www.ugdsb.ca/AlmaPS/
Principal’s Message

This year April first really did fool me, it seemed to come up so fast!  Be sure to try to join us on the 3rd at 6:30 pm for our Council meeting.  New members are always welcome!  Please note; if you are not able to attend the meetings, we still appreciate your support from behind the scenes with things like fundraisers.  With your help we are able to enrich your child’s experience at Alma PS.  Be sure to keep May 9th open this year as the kids have been practicing for a blockbuster event.  We will be performing a spring, school musical this year!  The school will be closed on April 19 and 22 for Easter.  I hope you enjoy spending some quality time together as a family.

Mr. Hill
Around the School

During the past month, students have been involved in many and varied ongoing academic and social learning activities: 
· Fundraisers (Thanks to the School Council and parents)
· Student Leadership Opportunities
· Lunch supervision
· Character education
· Crossing guards
· Healthy snack program
· Environmental incentives
· Milk distribution 
· Morning announcements
· Office helpers
· Kindergarten helpers
· Composting & recycling
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Are You Moving?
We are working on staffing again for the next School Year.  If you know that you will be moving it would be helpful for us to know.   Please contact the School if you are planning on moving.  (519) 846-5110
Picking up your little ones – Safety message

Hi Folks this is a friendly reminder asking that you please make sure the office is informed when you are picking your kids up out of normal routine.  If your child normally takes the bus home and you decide to swing by and drive them home instead it is hugely important that you make sure we are informed of this change in routine.  Similarly if you are picking the kids up early from school or dropping them off late we really need to know.  We ask that you sign them in and out from the building.  Thank you as always for your cooperation in maintaining the safety of our students!
School Safety Check

Please continue to help keep our school safe:
· Call the office if your child will be absent and, if they are ill please say that as we have to report to Public Health daily.
· Thanks to the many parents who are picking up their children in the front foyer.  This has reduced the number of people in the main hallway where students line up for buses at the end of each day.

· Bus Zone – This area must be kept clear between 8:10 – 8:30 a.m. and again between 3:30 – 4:00 p.m.  We do not want to have an unfortunate accident occur

· For our walkers, who have to cross County Rd 7, we continue to encourage that you use the crossing guard.  This is in place for the safety of all!!
Education, Quality and Accountability Office (EQAO)
A letter will be sent home, along with a brochure to all parents who have children in Grades 3 and/or Grade 6, with more details about what is involved during the selected days of administering EQAO this spring. 

Grade 3 -   Will happen the week of May 22, 2019

Grade 6 -   Will happen the week of May 28, 2019
Live Free Campaign

Thank You for your contribution to our School’s Healthy Snack Program.   We raised $587.25 through the “Live Free Campaign”.  All proceeds go to support the snack program.   Thanks to everyone for supporting this campaign and a big thank you to the parent volunteers who graciously prepared and served the hot lunch for our students!  

Thanks to Crystal Schnarr, Betty-Sue Driedger and Alma students who regularly do the work necessary to provide healthy snack choices available for students. Our School Council donates $200 each year to this program and all funds go directly into our school Healthy Snack Program. 

Food & Friends

Our school is proudly supported by the Ministry of Children, Community and Social Service and the Children’s Foundation of Guelph Wellington Food and Friends, which provides funding towards our nutrition program so we can offer our students a healthy snack when they are finished their lunch and are still hungry.  Here at Alma we have a snack program that we set out at the second nutrition break.  After children finish their lunch from home, and are still hungry, the snack program is available for them.  
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